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BY EMAIL  
 
July 20, 2020 
 
To: All Parties in EB-2019-0082 
 
Re: Consumers Council Of Canada – Cost Claim Filing Extension 
 

On July 16, 2020, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued its Revenue Requirement 
and Charge Determinant Order (the Rate Order) in this proceeding, which among other 
matters established dates for the filing of cost claims. 

On July 19, 2020, the Consumers Council of Canada (CCC), an intervenor in this 
proceeding, filed a letter with the OEB requesting a one-week extension for the filing of 
its cost claim. CCC explained that its representative was currently out of town and, as 
such, it would be unable to file its claim by the required date of July 23, 2020. CCC 
stated that it would ensure its cost claim would be filed by July 30.  
 
The OEB grants CCC’s request given the circumstances outlined by CCC. The OEB 
has accordingly revised the dates for the filing of cost claims and any objections and 
reply as shown below: 

1. Intervenors shall submit their cost claims no later than July 30, 2020. 
 

2. Hydro One shall file with the OEB and forward to intervenors any objections to the 
claimed costs no later than August 6, 2020. 
 

3. Intervenors shall file with the OEB and forward to Hydro One any reply to any 
objections to the cost claims no later than August 13, 2020. 

All other dates established in the Rate Order remain unchanged. 

Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long  
Registrar and Board Secretary 


